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'To Members of the Ohlo House and Senate

s

Fr: Mlke Brickner, Senlor Po]lcy Director, ACLU of Oth May 25 2016

Re H. B 547—~Amendment concernmg the Correctlonal [nstltutlon Inspection Commlttee

Y
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Late yesterday afternoon an amendment was added to House Bill 547; the state’s mid-

biennium budget review that would seriously undermine the ability of the legislature to
provide accountabrlrty and transparency to our state's prison system. For many vears, the
Correctlonal Instltut' ion Inspectlon Commlttee (CI[C) has provided crltlcal services,

mcludlng e L T -

. Conductlng both unannounced and announced lnspectlons of adult and youth
prisons; _
¢ Interviewing pnsoners to obtam qualitative information about how prison facrlltles
are operated and what is worklng well and what could be improved;
. w - Publishing inspection ‘and systemlc reports-that provide members of the public'
" with important mformatlon regarding how individual prlsons are. operatlng and
overall issues and SuUCCesses within the prison system and, -
"« Holding hearings for. Ieg:slators and members- of the public to Iearn ‘about various
- issyes occurring within both the Department of Rehab|[|tat|on and 'Corrections
. and the Department of Youth Ser\nces : .

The’ amendment would essentlally reconstltute clic and severe]y c:urtall |ts ability to act |
as an independent and credible watchdog for our state prison system. The changes '

« .include:,.

e Inspectlons of facmtles will now be discretionary rather than reqwred
« Al lnspections would require approval by the Speaker of the House, Senate
- President, Chairperson, and Vice Chairperson; * = .. ~ - '
» ' The majority of members- of the committee must attend rnspectlons and :
This new committee: may not have authonty to inspect prwahzed prisons, as :t is
only authorlzed fo mspect state prisons '

"These are substantlal changes toa Iongstandlng institution. The ACLU of Ohio has grave

concerns about this-amendment and its negative impact on accountability. and

transparency for the public. Given that the state prison system is expected to have a’

record number of pnsoners as early as July 2016, now is the time to have strong '

protections in place to ensure facilities are operated appropnately, yet H.B. 547 is p01sed
. to diminish those safeguards Even if you may not stiare our coricerns, we hope you can
agree that such significant changes should not be rade at the 11 hour in an emnibus
. budget blH that. provides almost no opportunlty for pubhc dlscussmn or, thoughtful
legislative consideration.” ‘ : - N

We respectfully ask members of the leglslature to amend H.B. 547 to remove all changes
to CIIC, and at least delay consideration of these proposals until the public can have the

o oppertunity to undefstand and weigh in.on them in, standalohe legislation. Should you

have any questions or concerns, please feel free to. contact me at _ or

.
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